
 

 

ÉCOLE CONSTABLE EDWARD FINNEY SCHOOL 

DECEMBER 2024 NEWSLETTER 

Dear Finney Families, 

As we reflect on the first term of the school year, it’s hard to believe 
how quickly it has passed! November was a month filled with a 
variety of engaging activities and events, including vision screenings, 
several memorable field trips, the distribution of report cards, and 
productive parent-teacher conferences. We were also fortunate to 
come together for our Remembrance Day assembly, as well as the 
wonderful Grade 2 to 5 concerts, which showcased the talent of our 

students. 

Additionally, we are incredibly grateful for your generosity during 
this season of giving. Thanks to your support, we were able to collect 
a significant amount of non-perishable food for our holiday hampers, 

which will benefit families in our community. 

While this is a busy time of year, it is also filled with excitement and 
joy. We wish all of our Finney families a wonderful holiday season 

and the very best as we approach the New Year! 

Warm regards, 

Natalie Trudeau 



IMPORTANT DATES 

• December 13—Grade 5 Divisional Volleyball 

• December 20—Last Day before Winter Break 

• Dec 23—Jan 3—Winter Break—NO SCHOOL 

• January 6—First Day after Winter Break (Day 5) 

• January 31— Divisional PD—NO SCHOOL 

• February 13—Finney Family Festival Evening 

• February 14—School PD Day—NO SCHOOL 

• February 17—Louis Riel Day/Family Day—NO SCHOOL 

• February 20 & 21—Grade 5 French Immersion Camp. Stay tuned for more information. 

 

What a fantastic time we had at Finney’s concerts! The performances were a hit, and we couldn't be 
prouder of our students.  Collaborating between the classroom and music room, the students brought 
their classroom learning to life, guiding the audience through a series of doors to 'Learn Everything' in 
the most musical way possible! We'd like to give a big thank you to everyone for your incredible sup-

port of our music program—it makes moments like these even more special!   

From Music: 



Urgent – We need your help! 

 

We need to keep your children safe! We have witnessed too many near-misses of accidents during 

drop off in the morning and pick up at the end of the day. Our patrols and staff members are trying 

to keep pedestrians safe, but the number of vehicles not obeying traffic signs makes it a very risky 

job. Patrols cannot see oncoming traffic when there are vehicles waiting in the no stopping zones. 

Our School Resource Officers through the Winnipeg Police Department have witnessed the same.  

 

You can help! 

• Obey the traffic signs including NO stopping zones and NO parking zones. Please allow time 
to park in an appropriate spot on a street and walk your younger child(ren) to the school. 

• Our neighbours need to access their driveways at all times. Please DO NOT block driveways. 

• If you have older children (grades 3 and up), please consider arranging with your child(ren) for 
drop-off and pick up away from the school. Many side streets have safe routes to walk a block 
or two to get to school and it would reduce the amount of traffic during those busy times. 

• Our parking lot is for staff only from early morning into the evening. 

• The drive-up lane between the school and parking lot should be used for day care drop off 
ONLY.  



News from Physical Education 

  

Finney Falcons have been hard at work in the gym, court, and outdoors. At 
school, all students learned some basics moves in Bhangra dance from a local expert 
Bikram Lodha. For two days, students learned about the cultural significance of Bhangra 
dance followed by working on their rhythmic movement and sequences. Students and 
staff then used their skills at the Diwali celebration in school. Grades 4 and 5 will be 
having more dance opportunities in December with some Chilean dance instruction by 
our very own Ms. Tanya. 

 

 

All grades have been developing their physical literacy skills by participating in a wide 
range of cooperative and competitive activities that foster a love for movement and wide 
range of movement skills. Some of the favourite activities this month have been pinball, 
floor hockey, climbing stations and tag games. 

 

 

Eight teams of Grade 4 and 5 students represented Finney at the Divisional 
Handball Jamboree. These students showcased their learning and abilities of 
handball rules, defensive and offensive play all the while being fantastic 
teammates. 

 

 

Currently, Grade 5 Volleyball club is in full swing. Students have 
been learning the basics of volleying, bumping, serving, and 
court positions to ready themselves for the next divisional 
tournament later in December. 

 

 

Be on the lookout for more info regarding Grade 5 Basketball club and Ball Hockey 
intramurals coming soon! 

 

  

 

 

A big thank you to our Finney families who supported the Terry Fox fundraising 
initiative. Our community raised $600 for cancer research! THANK YOU!! 



French immersion students from Mme Herosian (2/3), Mme Self (4/5), Mme Harvey, (4/5) 
and M. Kouadio's (4/5) classes went to Landmark Cinemas to experience "Kina et Yuk", a 
French-language film about 2 arctic foxes. The program was offered through Cinémental. 
The students enjoyed a truly immersive outing and learned about animals from the North. 














